

Town of Allenstown Board of Selectmen 16 School St. Allenstown, NH 03275 603-485-4276

March 6th, 2023

Daniel Goldner, Chairman
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street
Concord, NH 03301

Email: <u>ClerksOffice@PUC.NH.gov</u>

Re: Notification of Formation of a Community Power Aggregation Committee

Dear Chairman Goldner,

I am writing to provide notice of the formation of the Town of Allenstown's Community Power Aggregation Committee, pursuant to RSA 53-E:6.

On November 28, 2022, the Allenstown Select Board, the governing body of the Town of Allenstown, commissioned the Allenstown Community Power Aggregation Committee.

Pursuant to PUC 2203.01, here is the required information about our committee.

- **Primary contact for Committee:** Michael O'Meara, Administrative Assistant, momeara@allenstownnh.gov
- Contact of municipal staff liaison to the Committee: Derik Goodine, Town Manager, Town of Allenstown, 16 School Street, Allenstown, NH 03275, (603) 485-4276 ext 112, dgoodine@allenstownnh.gov
- Designation of person authorized to request aggregated usage information from the utility pursuant to PUC 2203.02: Derik Goodine, Town Manager, Town of Allenstown, 16 School Street, Allenstown, NH 03275, (603) 485-4276 ext 112, dgoodine@allenstownnh.gov
- URL of Committee Webpage: https://www.allenstownnh.gov/home/allenstown-community-power-aggregation-committee

Derik Goodine Town Manager

Sincerely,

cc:

Office of the Consumer Advocate of NH: <u>ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov</u>

Department of Energy: <u>registrations@energy.nh.gov</u>, <u>energy-litigation@energy.nh.gov</u>, Eversource: <u>daryush.donyavi@eversource.com</u>, SupplierServicesNH@eversource.com,

NHregulatory@eversource.com and jessica.chiavara@eversource.com